Oregon Fishing Club Covid-19 Policy 4/20/2020

We at the Oregon Fishing Club, wish all our members, their families, and friends good
health during this stressful and unprecedented time. This letter is to inform you of OFC’s
temporary policies. We are following the rules set forth by the States of Oregon and Washington
regarding fishing and camping. We request our members to adhere to “social distancing”
requirements as spelled out in the Governors decrees and requests set forth by Tillamook County.

We want our members to continue to enjoy the Club properties. During this time we
know and understand that we all need some fresh air or just an outing. You should expect higher
than normal property use at this time. Please make sure you follow the temporary policies
outlined below.

1) Day use only at OFC properties in Oregon. Please only visit properties relatively close to
your home.

2) No Camping at OFC properties. Camping is closed until further notice, when camping
resumes, it is as always, by reservation only.

3) OFC Washington properties are closed until further notice for both day use and camping.

4) Tillamook County has requested that no one visit during this time. We are asking that you
stay away from our coastal properties, unless you live at the coast.

5) Maintain Social Distancing while on OFC properties. Your guest should be in a separate
vehicle and have a guest parking pass in place. The guest policy remains the same as always,
you may take a guest, but no more than 4 times per year.

6) When at an OFC property, please disinfect locks, garbage can handles, port-a-potties,
handles of fish nets and anything else in which you may come in contact with.

EMAIL REPORTS

We have recently sent out three email reports, but realize that not all our members are
receiving them. We are planning on communicating more with members via email and are
currently working on updating our email addresses. If you do not currently receive the OFC
emails, please email us with your email address. We have had several members find our email
in their spam account. Please check your spam account to make sure your email from us is not
there, if you find it; please mark our email as a “safe sender”.

We are now on Instagram@oregonfishingclub, please join and check out our posts. This
is for fun posts, etc. We will communicate through phone and emails only.

If you have any questions about the temporary policies, please feel free to call or email
the OFC office, 541-867-8301, or ofc@ofc.org.

Stay Safe and Good Fishing!

Bruce, Connie, Todd, Beth and Bob



